    EXCO report: 19 March 2013 
      Papers presented by the Financial Secretary dominated EXCO today. 
      All Directorates are required to conduct an annual review of fees and charges. Following such a review, our first paper sought approval for fees and charges for a variety of services provided through the Post Office and Customer Service Centre.  Noting that the proposed new fee rates were agreed at a meeting of the Economy and Finance Committee on 10 January, EXCO accepted the recommendations.  Details of the new and increased fees will be published in the coming week. They include fees for items such as postal services, marriage certificates and for the registration of births.  Councillors were pleased to note that tanks to efficiency savings, the local postage fee would remain at 15 pence for 2013/14 financial year. 
      The next paper today proposed a revision of fees for services provided under the Public Health Ordinance for matters relating to Food Hygiene. For example the fee to register a food business would be £26.40 and for a licence to carry on a food business from a stall would £2.10 per day.  Full details will be published shortly. Proposals to increase fees for meat inspections at a slaughterhouse were deferred for further consideration.

      The Financial Secretary presented the next paper which sought Council’s approval to present the Appropriation Bill 2013 as Government Business at the next appropriate meeting of Legislative Council following receipt of DfID’s approval.  The Bill contains the recurrent and capital expenditure budgets for each SHG Directorate for the 2013/14 financial year.  Councillors approved the request.  
      Another paper from the Financial Secretary followed which requested approval for an increase in the allocation to cover the cost of electricity charges at Plantation House. Councillors agreed to the request noting that the additional usage was linked to the heavy official programme of the past year at Plantation House, the long, cool and very damp winter and the maintenance works in the last quarter of 2012.
      The final paper from the Financial Secretary sought Council’s agreement for a number of items of furniture from Longwood House to be exported on loan to France for professional restoration and to then be exhibited in France in 2016/17 before being returned to St Helena in 2017.  Councillors approved the export request subject to assurances that the furniture would be given the appropriate level of security, carefully logged and identified and returned to St Helena. 
      Having begun at 09.30 our meeting today ended just before 1pm. 
       Mark Capes
       Governor

